
When will my new tax key parcel numbers be assigned as a result of 
my recorded land division document? 

 
The Kenosha County Land Information Office is responsible for creating the new active 
parcel numbers in the land information database reflected on the public Property Inquiry 
website.  When a land division takes place, the existing parent parcel number is made 
inactive and set to expire at the end of the calendar year during which it was subdivided.    
New parcel numbers are typically issued 2-3 weeks after the land division document is 
recorded with the Register of Deeds.  If you recently recorded a land division document 
and need to know what new tax key parcel number(s) will be assigned to the child 
properties, the quickest way to become aware of the new tax key parcel number 
assignments is by monitoring the parcel number of the parcel being subdivided on the 
Kenosha County Property Inquiry website.  This database is updated nightly, so checking 
the database once a day will suffice. 
 
Begin by navigating to the Kenosha County Property Inquiry located at the web address 

shown below: 

http://propertyinfo.kenoshacounty.org/ 

 

Search for the existing parent parcel number (tax key identification number) that is being 

subdivided. 

http://www.kenoshacounty.org/index.aspx?nid=529
http://propertyinfo.kenoshacounty.org/


 

When the parcel number is marked as a “Historical Parcel” you will know it has been split.  

You will see the child parcel numbers in the legal description section. 
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You can then click “Reset Search” and search for the new child parcel numbers. 
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